January Twenty-ninth 1920. M. D. McFarlane Esq., Fernleigh, Greenbank, Yelverton, R.S.O., South Devon, England. Dear Sir:-I have just received your letter of January 10th, making inquiry with reference to work in Canada. The Graduate Society of McGill University have just completed their organization, which includes an Employment Bureau, under their Secretary Capt. Jeakins. I have handed your letter to Capt. Jeakins, with the request that he will reply to you directly. Yours very sincerely, Her Acting Principal.